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Step  
Made a decision to turn our will 
and our lives over to the care  
of God as we understood Him. 

 
Tradition 

The only requirement for A.A. 
Membership is a desire to 

stop drinking. 
 

Concept 
To insure effective leadership, 

we should endow each 
element of A.A.– the Confer-

ence, the General Service 
Board and its service corpora-
tions, staffs, committees, and 
executives– with a traditional 

“Right of Decision” 
 
 

Surrender– A lifetime of self-will run riot can come to a 
screeching halt, and change forever, by making a 

simple decision to turn it all over to a Higher Power. 
 

Inland Empire Central Office 
P.O. Box 189 

897 Via Lata Suite A 
Colton, CA 92324 

(Mail to P.O. Box 189) 
 

Open 8 AM to 4 PM, Mon.-Fri. 

  Closed Sat. and Sun. 
909-825-4700 

Fax 825-7370 
Web site:www.inlandempireaa.org 
 
 
            aacentral@sbcglobal.net 

 
Intergroup Meeting 

1st Wednesday of the month, 7 :00 PM 

670 Carreon, Colton  
 

Board of Directors Meeting 

3rd Thursday of the month,  
7:00 PM 

 
General Service, 
 District 17 GSR 

1st. Tues. of the month, 6:30 PM 
26850 Cherry Hills Blvd. Sun  City 

 
District 11 GSR 

1st Sunday of the month ,11:00 AM 

For location  
Contact : Don S. 323-633-4699 

 
District 8 GSR 

3rd Wednesday of the month,  Meeting at 7:00PM 
6:00 PM GSR School 

5770 Arlington, Riverside 
 

District 14  
GSR School 6:00 PM 

District 14 GSR 7:00 PM 

Church of the Good Shepherd 
308 E. Acacia X Camelita, Hemet, 92546 

 
Hospitals & Institutions 

3rd Sunday of the month 3:00 PM 
Redlands Unity Club ,  

1307 Brookside, Redlands 

 
Area 9 

Msca09aa.org 
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February 
Central Office Activity Report 

AA Calls 312 

12 Step Calls                                                                 6 

Other Calls 22 

Visitors 200 

TOTAL: 540 

  

Web Site  

Visitors 3976 

Countries 26 
Subscribers 853 

  

TOTAL: 5395 

We thank all of the birthday celebrants for their contributions to the 

March Newsletter 2017 

 Letters to the Editor or  Articles for the Newsletter 
must be received by the 15th of the month for consideration of  

publication in the following month’s issue. 
 

Please submit your material for The Inland Empire Newsletter 
to:  

Inland Empire Central Office 
 P.O. Box 189  

Colton, Ca., 92324 
E-mail: aacentral@sbcglobal.net 

 

 

Thanks to all who are of service.  
It makes a difference! 

Ethel J. 38 
Bobbi H. 35 
Jim F. 25 

Leah B. 37 
Alysia W. 9 

Jenny G. 5 
Larry H. 24 

Angelo H. 6 
Joanna W. 41 

Carol B. 41 
  

  

  

  

  

Central Intergroup Office of the Inland 
Empire 

Board of Directors 
 

Chairman: Elizabeth E. 
Vice Chairman: Diane L. 

Treasurer: Dan C. 
Secretary: George D. 

 

Members At Large 
Craig D. 

Duke W. 
 

Inland Empire Editor: Craig D.  

Office Manager: Carolyn V. 
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Please submit all of your events and / or letters we would love to put them in the newsletter. 

Inland Empire     

Convention  

Planning Committee Meeting   

 is held every 2nd Thursday 

 at 670 Carreon, Colton  

at 7:00 pm 

May-18-21 2017 

Take a Look at This 
 

New Office hours as of March 1st 

Closed on Saturdays 
 

IEAA Convention Committee needs volunteer s. 

Please come be of service. Meets  every 2nd  

Thursday at 7pm at 670 Carreon, Colton  

 

Picnic Committee  needs  volunteer s. Please 

come be of service. Meets  every 2nd Wednesday 

at 7:00 pm at the Central Office. Get your Volley-

ball and Horseshoe teams signed up with the cen-

tral office asap.  

 

Faithfully Yours in Ser-

vice, 

The Board Members 
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THANK YOU VOLUNTEERS!! 
Thanks to these volunteers for keeping Central Office running smoothly for the past month: 

    Chris S. 
    Tim M. 
     Becky S. 

Mike B. 
Don S. 
Pat 

          Book of the month 

Language of the Heart Large Print 

      Normally $13.00- this month $10.00 
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Please check the web site (www.inlandempireaa.org) for any changes  
since the printing of the newsletter. 

I heard it in the 

rooms!!!!! 

Moreno Valley Saturday Night  8:00PM 

 

  4 Mar Pam H.  Redlands 
11 Mar  Woody & Meridith P.  Banning 
18 Mar  Janet B. Orange County 
25  Mar  Kim H.  IE 
  1 Apr  Christian H  Riverside 
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We are taking donations for water and sodas. Please drop off at Central Office.  

We are asking meetings to donate  baskets as raffle prizes. 

Picnic planning  Committee  meeting is held on every 2nd Wednesday 

of the month at Central Office at 7:00 pm. 
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THE SPEED OF LIFE 

 
I’m seven years old and every adult in my immediate environment is drinking daily and it isn’t hard for me to 

get a taste of beer, if I wanted, but I don’t necessarily like the taste, so no problem. I’m ten years old and beer is 

beginning to taste better but still not my favorite, but a little sip of whiskey, now and then, tastes o.k. but it's 

harder to get the adults to give it up. I’m thirteen years old and my friend and I talk an old drunk into buying us 

a few quarts of beer, and we commence to get drunk for the first time in our lives, and now I know why all those 

adults drink this stuff every night. I was giddy, sloppy, stupid, sick and eventually unconscious. I woke up the 
next morning and went off to school with a nasty hangover. I was in the eighth grade at that time. Still it was no 

problem. 

From that time on my mind was consumed with thoughts of how I was going to repeat that wonderful experi-

ence. As I started high school I worked in a bowling alley from six pm till ten thirty pm, setting up pins and when 

we got off, we would go straight to a sleazy bar where we could get someone to buy beer for us. From there, we 

would go to an abandoned school building and drink till all the beer was gone, get into fist fights with each oth-

er, wake up the next morning with black eyes, skinned up knuckles and elbows, go back to school and come up 

with some ridicules’ story about what had happened. 
I'm sixteen years old and I'm allowed to party with the adults and shortly after getting my driver's license, I am 

asked to drive someone home, and on the return trip, I missed a turn and smashed into a parked car. I continue to 

drink unabated, I quit school in May of my senior year with almost no resistance, Join the navy in August of that 

same year, locked up for gang fighting, have my second drunk driving accident when I drive into a gas station 

and hit a car at the pump.  

I continue this kind of behavior for ten more years and am lucky to have survived after more trips to jail, failed 

marriage, broken bones, cuts and bruises and broken relations with almost everyone that means anything to me. 
I'm twenty eight years old surrender and show up at A.A. coming out of a blackout. I am greeted on the front 

lawn of a little yellow house in the suburbs that is being used to hold meetings, by three people who welcome 

this stranger with opened arms as though they are expecting me. They began to listen patiently to my tales of 

woe, nodding as they seem to understand. Their eyes are soft and gentle and I feel their compassion. 

 At the young age of twenty eight, I believed that my life was over but, one of them says “life isn’t passing you 

by near as fast as you think it is” and they say, come inside and have a cup of coffee. They were right; I had a 

profound change of perception and all of those bad days are but a distant memory. The obsession was gone and 

it has never returned. In my first year of sobriety I met a young lady who was not an alcoholic but was curious 
about a fleet sailor who was divorced, had a young child, and was an alcoholic, and I suppose she sensed some-

thing in me that intrigued her. The more we talked about my aspirations and the type of principles I was learning 

to live by, the closer we became. We were married on October 31, 1970 and have been together ever since. She 

is the happiest wife I know and needless to say, I hit the Jackpot. Since embracing the program we have gained 

the love and respect of my first wife and we have been kind and understanding towards her as well and my son 

has been witness to all of this. 

Since that very first day in the program I have been practicing the twelve steps to the best of my ability and un-

derstanding and it has been a wonderful experience. I wouldn’t trade places with the richest man on this planet. I 
couldn’t be more grateful for the way I was welcomed when I needed hope and understanding. I felt safe for the 

first time in my life. My hope is that all who arrive at the doors of A.A. can be accepted with the same love and 

kindness that I experienced. I'm seventy five years old and on my way to one hundred +and life is awesome. 

Rick R.    
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Diane L. Dave W. Bob H.

Carolyn V. Dennis H. Kevin S.

Jim F. Gabriel F. Brian B.

Craig D. Shannon M. Kim H.
Dan C. Dean C. Karl Z.

Joeseph G. John L. Julia L.

Sharon C. Joe E. Scott A.

David C. Ernestine M.Alice B.

Connie B. Joeseph G. Ray S.

Walt B. Fletcher L.

IN ATTENDANCE
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   A 

Month 

Woman's Amazing Grace Banquet         
 

Planning committee meetings on the      
second Saturday of every month at the  
Redlands unity club at 9 AM. Everyone's     

invited to join us. 

 

  March 12th 2017  

Area Service Committee (ASC)  

8:45 am to 3:30 pm  

El Dorado Park West #1  

2800 N. Studebaker Road  

Long Beach, CA 90815  
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101 out of approximately 800 groups  contributed to Central Office so far this fiscal year. 

That represents roughly 13% of the meetings in the Inland empire 
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Please mail the Form with your 

monthly or annual  

donation  of  $1.00  to the front of the  

Newsletter for your  

Central Intergroup Office. 

 

Don’t miss an issue, have the 
 

Inland Empire Newsletter 
 

delivered to your mail or  

e-mail 

                   box each month 

Inland Empire Newsletter 

Donation Form 

 
Name:   ____________________________________________ 

 

 

Address: _____________________________________________ 

 

 

City:        ____________________________________________ 

 

State:       __________________          Zip code: ____________ 

 

Phone:     __________________________________ 

 

BUCK-A-MONTH 


